Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York

Planning Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, February 13, 2018 
A regular meeting of the Planning Board of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, 1 Library Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York 10510, was held in the William J. Vescio Community Center on Tuesday, February 13, 2018 at 7:30pm.



Members Present:
Edward Nolan, Chairman

Stuart Halper, Member

Shelley Lotter, Member

Richard Pastore, Member

Steven Vescio, Member

Sabine Werner, Alternate Member

Also Present:

David Turiano, Village Engineer

Christine Dennett, Village Clerk

Dan Pozin, Village Attorney

Frank Fish, Village Planning Consultant

Call to Order: 

Chairman Nolan called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  
The Board adjourned into an Executive Session to seek advice of Counsel.  

The Board returned to the Regular Meeting at 8:16pm.  

PB-5-2017- DZIEGELEWSKI – SUBDIVISION APPROVAL: The Planning Board continued a Public Hearing to review an application for an approval of a 3 lot subdivision for a 3.85-acre property located at 363 Long Hill Road. 

Chairman Nolan stated there were 11 hearings and the Board wanted to hear new items only.  
Mr. John Kirkpatrick, Attorney for the Applicant, stated they were requesting the further subdivision of a 1984 approval and they made a complete application, submitted additional materials and had nothing new to add.  

Mr. Douglas Rohde of 369 Long Hill Road stated the drainage plan did not have sufficient capacity and would not reduce the run off.  He asked if there was a precedent for sharing a driveway with five homes.  

Mr. Michael Madden of 349 Long Hill Road stated the application was deficient as per village standards and it was not zoning compliant.  He stated they did not have the required street frontage and submitted examples of prior subdivisions approved by the Planning Board.  He stated the memo written was deficient related to zoning and he objected to the subdivision.  
Upon motion by Member Vescio, seconded by Member Lotter, the Board voted unanimously to close the Public Hearing.  

Chairman Nolan stated the Board did not have a resolution before them but would vote to direct Village Counsel to draft one based on the position the Board was taking.  

Upon motion by Member Halper, seconded by Member Vescio, with opposition by Members Lotter and Pastore, the Board voted to direct Village Counsel to prepare a resolution of approval for the next meeting.  
PB-5-2013 – SALEH – VILLAGE CODE CHAPTER 220-15, PROTECTION OF NATURAL RESOURCES REVIEW (STEEP SLOPES APPROVAL) The Planning Board reviewed an application for a Steep Slopes Permit to relocate retaining walls.  The property is located at 22 Ridgecrest Road. ADJOURNED TO MARCH 13, 2018.  
PB-1-2018 – AHEARN – SITE PLAN APPROVAL:  The Planning Board reviewed an application for Site Plan Approval to construct an addition to an existing one-story commercial building.  The property is located at 108 Woodside Avenue.

Mr. Dan Collins of Hudson Engineering explained the proposed addition to the existing building and the layout of the site.  He stated it was zoning compliant and they would install a storm water collection system on the property.  He requested a landscaping waiver.  
Member Lotter asked that future submissions show the neighboring sites.  
Mr. Collins explained the current and proposed uses of the property and where access points would be.  

Member Vescio stated he was concerned with the poor access to the rear of the site in the event of a fire.   

Village Engineer Turiano stated he would get input from the Fire Department.  

Village Attorney Pozin requested the easement of record be submitted.  
The Board had general discussion regarding ingress and egress and whether fuel would be stored on site.  
Mr. Rocco Circosta, representing the Applicant, stated the trucks would be mostly empty and would fill at an offsite location.  

Member Pastore requested a spill prevention plan.  

The Board requested several items for the next submission including a wash down area for the trucks, a rendering of the building, where the dumpster would be located, a sign package, lighting plan and where the nearest hydrant was located
PB-2-2018 – MOLLY MAID – SIGN PERMIT APPROVAL:  The Planning Board reviewed an application for a Sign Permit.  The property is located at 1868 Pleasantville Road.

Mr. Brian O’Connor of Frohling Sign, explained the proposed sign request.  

Village Engineer Turiano stated the Architectural Review Advisory Committee reviewed the application and gave a favorable opinion.  He stated it complied with all regulations.  
Upon motion by Member Vescio, seconded by Member Lotter, the Board voted unanimously to approve the application as submitted.  
VILLAGE ENGINEER’S REPORT:
· The Club was under construction and going well with no site plan matters.  
· Briarcliff Acres installed pavement and curbing and one house was under construction.  

· 190 Long Hill Road was working on infrastructure approvals.  

The Board requested submission deadlines be adhered to in order to give the Board enough time to review materials.  

 
ADJOURNMENT

Upon motion by Member Halper, seconded by Alternate Member Werner, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 9:29pm.  
Respectfully submitted by,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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